**Vacation Bible School** will be July 6,7,8, and 9. No cost - all kids welcome. Put it on your calendar! We need volunteers for big and little jobs. Call Colleen Collier @ 541-523-7025, Cynthia Norton @ 541-523-5652 or Jill Myatt @ 541-523-9343.

## Parish Family Movie Night!!

Mark your calendar and bring the whole family for a "Night out at the Movies" in the Parish Hall, Thursday evening, 6:30 p.m., May 28th. Bring pillow, blanket and whatever makes you comfortable --- sit or curl up on the floor for a 35 minute documentary on the life of one of the saints. Popcorn, cookies and drinks will be provided by the Knights of Columbus. Stay as long as you like.

## K of C State Newsletter & Council News on Parish Web-site

As already noted---the Cathedral Web-site is up and running--updated every week. Also if you want to re-visit one of the weeks/
events of the past---there it is. Added this past week was a link to
(1) the Knights of Columbus State Newsletter, the Columbian and
(2) an area for some Council 849 news or announcements. Check it
out: www.saintfranciscathedral.com).

#### **RE** Reflection

#### Pentecost

Before Jesus' Ascension into heaven he told his disciples to gather together in a room in Jerusalem and wait for the Holy Spirit. After Jesus' Ascension, his disciples went to Jerusalem and waited for the Holy Spirit.

Suddenly there was a mighty wind and they saw what looked like fiery tongues that settled on each person in the room. The Holy Spirit took control of everyone, and gave them different languages to speak. The disciples were no longer afraid. Then they went out and started telling every about Jesus. Many people who heard about Jesus that day immediately believed in him and the Church was born.

In two weeks, we will have young people in our parish celebrating the Sacrament of confirmation. Please pray that they will be open to receiving the gifts of the Holy Spirit.

- 1. Wisdom helps us to know how God wants us to live.
- 2. **Understanding** helps us to know what God teaches through Jesus, the Bible and the Church.
- 3. Knowledge helps us make good decisions in our everyday lives.
- 4. Right Judgement helps us make good decisions in our everyday lives.
- 5. Courage helps us be strong when we face problems.
- 6. Reverence helps us love God more than anything else
- 7. Wonder and awe help us to be thankful for all God creates

# SISTERS AND LAY WOMEN'S RETREAT - OUR LADY OF PEACE RETREAT, BEAVERTON. OR June 19 - 27, 2015

Come join the Sisters for their annual eight-day silent retreat. This year the retreat will be led by Fr. Andrew Apostoli, CFR and the theme is "ST. FAUSTINA AND THE TREASURES OF DIVINE MERCY".

Included each day: Holy Mass and Conferences, Eucharistic Adoration, Evening and Night Prayer, time for reflection, prayer and rest. The retreat begins on Friday evening 6/19/2015 with dinner and concludes after Breakfast Saturday, 6/27/2015. Full Retreat \$460.00 - Partial Stay Retreat \$75.00 per night including meals. Day commuters are welcome also. Register online at <a href="www.olpretreat.org">www.olpretreat.org</a>; phone the retreat house at 503-649-7127 or email <a href="sisters@olpretrest.org">sisters@olpretrest.org</a>.

Catholicism, The Journey of a Lifetime is created and hosted by Rev. Robert E. Barron. Each video is approximately one hour in length and the subject of the week will be listed by viewing date. Fr. Barron travels to over 50 locations throughout 15 countries, presenting the spiritual artistic treasures of our Church. This is an informal gathering in the parish hall provided for educational and spiritual enrichment. The videos began last week and will continue for the next 9 weeks, every Wednesday, in the parish hall at 7:00PM

# Wednesday, May 27th - 7:00PM Happy Are We: The Teachings of Jesus

The Church extends a stunning invitation to a unique way of life. In this episode, Fr. Barron journeys from Galilee to Krakow, Warsaw, New York City, Kampala and beyond to present what it means to be a disciple of Christ.

#### THE CATHEDRAL WEBSITE LIVES

(www.saintfranciscathedral.com) Be sure to check out the cathedral's website. It is updated Sunday afternoon or Monday each week. There is also a direct link to the Diocesan Chronicle--if you missed one you can read it online! There is also a page dedicated to Hispanic Ministry, where the bulletin is available in Spanish. Check out some of the photographs from the Chrism Mass and others. If you have a photo to share, please contact Tay Mohr -- tay\_mohr@msn.com. She will be happy to share photos cathedral events.